This home game against Meelick ended up being a walk over. 

Unsure of the circumstances as to why they didn't field. 

Instead 25 members of the Ballyvaughan squad had the best attended training session of the new season so far! 

Points on the board already... Considering how slowly we've started in recent seasons it might have been a blessing!

